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 The BTEC hospitality  students [both year 12 and 13]; had the unique opportunity of doing a work 

placement at the Sarova Panafric  and Sarova Stanley Hotels for the period of 12 days starting  

( 9th January  2024 to 25th  January 2024).  The students worked under supervision in the Front  

Office, Housekeeping, Conference and Banqueting, departments.  

They got hands on experience, interacted with clients and were mentored by highly skilled  

professionals.  

The internship gave them the ideal opportunity to learn on the job by the theory that they have 

learned in class to practice. 

BTEC HOSPITALITY INTERNSHIP AT SAROVA PANAFRIC HOTEL  



The presidents Awards club in Oshwal Academy Nairobi - Senior High had a very successful  

residential Project for the students who are about to complete their gold award. The project was  

carried out between 12th December and 16th of December 2023. This is a requirement for all the 

participants to qualify for the award. The residential project is where the students identify a need in 

the community and source for resources to try and alleviate the problem. They are required to  

physically carry out the project by a providing their services besides collecting the resources. 

Needs identification  

The students identified the needs of Kungu Primary School as follows 

1. The School Hall needed Fresh Coat of Paint.  

The project  

In order to try and give the learners in this school a conducive environment, the members of the club 

agreed to source for resources so that they paint inside and outside the classrooms. They made their 

contribution by contributing towards the materials such as Paint, Brushes, Rollers, Scarpers and 

working implements used for painting.   

P.A  RESIDENTIAL PROJECT AT KUNGU PRIMARY SCHOOL – WUNDANYI  

(TAITA TAVETA)  



The exercise kicked off at 10.00am and continued until 1.00 pm under light rains before disrupted by 

heavy downpour. We managed to collect sacks of trashes made of plastics wastes. Students were  

given a free ride into the park but unfortunately could not see the wild animals because of too much 

rain. It was a successful event leaving memories to everyone who participated. 

WILDLIFE CLUB VISIT TO NAIROBI NATIONAL PARK FOR A CLEAN- UP EXERCISE ON  
SATURDAY 13TH JANUARY 2024 



BTEC Art and Design students visited Ocean Sole Kenya, a company specializing in recycling flip flops 

into innovative art pieces. The primary objective of the visit was to provide the students with  

first-hand experience and insights into a unique form of art and learn about sustainable practices as 

well as  expose the students to the innovative art recycling techniques practiced by Ocean Sole.  

The students were amazed to witness the magnitude of the discarded flip flop collection, as well as 

the intricate craftsmanship involved in their transformation. Some notable highlights of the trip  

include: Flip Flop collection, Recycling process, Artwork creation, Sustainability awareness, Bracelet 

making activity. 

The visit left a profound impact on the students, enlightening them about the global plastic waste 

crisis and the role art can play in addressing environmental challenges.  

The trip highlighted the significance of nurturing creativity while promoting sustainable practices, 

encouraging the students to explore their artistic abilities adaptively. 

BTEC ART AND DESIGN STUDENTS' VISIT TO OCEAN SOLE-KENYA ON 22ND JANUARY, 2024 



BTEC sport students visited the smart Gyms on 25/1/2024. A total of 10 students and 1 teacher were 

present. The objective for the visit was to get test results for all the students as follows.  

 Step Test. 

 Maximal Treadmill Protocol. 

 1rm, Grip Dynamometer. 

 Vertical Jump. 

 Wingate Test. 

 Sprint Tests. 

 One-Minute Press Up. 

 One-Minute Sit Up. 

 Skinfold Calipers. 

 Bioelectrical Impedance Analysis. 

 Hydro Densitometry. 

BTEC SPORT VISIT TO SMART GYMS 



The purpose of the visit was to expose the students to a diverse range of artistic styles, techniques, 

and influential works of art. 

Upon arrival, the students were welcomed by the gallery staff who provided them with a brief intro-

duction to the gallery and its exhibits.  

The students were captivated by the variety of artworks and the stories they conveyed.  

From historical masterpieces to contemporary abstract art, there was something to pique the interest 

of every student. 

During the tour, the students had the opportunity to observe and analyze the techniques used by  

different artists. They engaged in lively discussions and expressed their interpretations of the  

artworks, displaying their knowledge and passion for the subject.  

VISIT TO VISUAL ARTS CLUB -ARDHI GALLERY NAIROBI 



VISIT TO VISUAL ARTS CLUB -ARDHI GALLERY NAIROBI 

One of the highlights of the visit was a special exhibition featuring works by local artists.  

This allowed the students to witness the talent and creativity within their own community.  

They were inspired by the unique perspectives and innovative approaches presented by these  

artists. The vibrant exchange of ideas and opinions created a stimulating environment that enhanced 

their artistic growth. 

 



The Industrial visit to Panari Hotel on Mombasa Road in Nairobi for BTEC students studying  

enterprise and entrepreneurship provided real-world exposure within the hospitality industry with 

practical insights to the business, and appreciated experiences that contributed to our students'  

academic and professional development accomplished through a tour of the hotel.  

7TH JAN 2024 – BTEC  ENTERPRISE AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP STUDENTS’ VISIT TO LIGENT 

TECHNOLOGIES LTD  

12TH JAN 2024 – BTEC ENTERPRISE AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP STUDENTS’ VISIT TO PANARI 

HOTEL  



BTEC Students at Grace Chocolatier, learning about chocolate crafting, marketing, sources of finance, 

quality of products, and customer relations to aid growth of business. 

19TH JAN 2024 BTEC ENTERPRISE AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP STUDENTS VISIT TO GRACE 

CHOCOLATIER COMPANY 



 24TH JAN 2024 TO 25TH JAN 2024 – BTEC ENTERPRISE AND ENTREPRENEURSHIP STUDENTS 

ON WORK SHADOW AT SAFARICOM COMPANY LTD  



On 27th January 2024, the members of the Interact Club joined Lady Hope Wellness Institute in their 

Annual Cancer Awareness walk. The event took place in Kitisuru whereby well-wishers from all over 

the country came together to raise funds to help with the treatment of Cancer patients who come 

from needy backgrounds. 

The students who went for the walk stood out by volunteering their services in helping with the  

registration of participants, selling of tee shirts and refreshments. The organisers praised the team 

for their willingness to serve and their trustworthiness in the handling of the funds collected during 

the sale.  

It was an excellent opportunity for the learners to give back to society by supporting those that are 

in need 

10TH ANNIVERSARY ANNUAL CANCER WALK 



The event involved students from various schools taking part in an E-gaming competition of football 

involving the Play Station 5 as organized by Murdoch University, with the intention of promoting 

Bachelor of Science Game Development. 

The school was represented by six students, namely: 

 Nathaniel Mbakaya 12A 

 Caleb Mumo 12F 

 Nathan Lantey 12F 

 Reyan Reithatha 12BTEC 

 Sakib Khan 13BTEC 

 Yash Chandra 12C 

Out of the 128 participants, our students finished the competition ranked 11th to 16th. 

The students took part in two knockout stages in the morning sessions, the rounds of 128 and 64, 

where each went through successfully. They then proceeded to the group stages where each was second in 

their respective groups, thereby qualifying for the round of 16. 

THE MURDOCH UNIVERSITY PS5 CHALLENGE HELD ON THE 27TH OF JANUARY 2024 AT THE 

ARTCAFFE BRITAM TOWERS 



The Peer Counselling program started with the vision to make a positive difference in the lives of 

their peers by contributing to the society and promote mental health awareness both in and outside 

school creating positive influence among our peers. 

PRACTICUM EXPERIENCE/MENTORSHIP PROGRAM 

The practicum experience for year for the academic year 2023/2024 was held at Huho-ini girls 

school  Tetu, Nyeri. The students handled and interacted with a group of 14-18 year olds and  

mentored them on importance of self-awareness and helped them deal with common teenage  

problems like low self-esteem issues in particular how to identify ones personality type. 

Under supervision of the school counsellor, they created rapport with them through skills gained, 

interacted with the students through discussions and answering the question that the student’s 

mentees had as well as discussion on  challenges they had encountered.  

The Students counsellors gained practice experience on counselling and mentorship of fellow  

mentors while also building their confidence and leadership in handling matters hand on. 

PEER COUNSELLORS/MENTORS PRACTICUM EXPERIENCE AT HUHO-INI GIRLS’  SCHOOL 



The Kenya Universities Fair held on Friday, 26th January 2024, was a resounding success, with a total 

of 12 universities/ colleges  in attendance. 

These are  University of Nairobi, Oshwal College, Catholic university, Strathmore, Riara, The  

Technical University of Kenya, KCA, Kenya School of Flying, Jomo Kenyatta University, USIU, Catholic 

University and St. Paul 

The event was well-attended by students from Year 11(Junior High), 12, and 13 and few parents.  

The fair provided an excellent opportunity for students to explore their post-secondary options and 

learn about different programs, admission requirements, and scholarship opportunities. 

The universities set up booths where students could speak with representatives, pick up brochures 

and other materials, and ask questions about the admissions process. Many universities also  

provided interactive activities and demonstrations to give students a hands-on experience of what 

it's like to study in their programs. Overall, the fair was a valuable experience for students, helping 

them gain insight into the diverse range of options available to them after they complete their  

secondary education. 

KENYA UNIVERSITIES FAIR 



 The 2024 Internal Moot Competition was organized by the University of Dundee (UK) for the benefit 

of law students worldwide. The Competition invited teams from schools around the world to prepare 

written submissions and present oral arguments on each side of a hypothetical law problem set by 

experts in the field.  

This year, the event was held face to face with Prof. Peter Mc Eleavy from University of Dundee as the 

presiding judge. Oshwal academy-Nairobi – Senior High was represented by 8 students; Raha Mueni, 

Krina Jeshani, Nirmi Parekh, Tugi Ndichu, Sasha Sakhasa, Steven Mariba, June Nyawira and  

Sean Njema. However, 6 students were selected on merit to represent the school in the International 

Moot Competition to be held In March 2024. These are; Raha Mueni, Krina Jeshani, Nirmi Parekh, 

Tugi Ndichu, Sasha Sakhasa and June Nyawira.  

UNIVERSITY OF DUNDEE INTERNATIONAL  MOOT  COMPETITION 



Teachers are  lifelong  learners.  This  is  why  INSETS  are  developed.  Oshwal Academy Nairobi  

prioritizes professional  development  of  teachers.  A  Law  INSET  was  held  on  6th  Feb  2024.  

There were five participants representing schools from KAIS in Kenya. 

The Oshwal Academy Nairobi , Senior High Management Staff welcomed the participants and  

emphasized the importance of the event. The Coordinator, Ms Mary adopted an open discussion  

approach to the five agenda items where all participants spoke and expressed their opinions. 

Varios topics were discussed that included: 

LAW CURRICULUM, discussions focused on the deficient areas of the curriculum and how to address 

the gaps. The consensus is that, there is need to use marking schemes as a method of supplementing 

gaps in the syllabus. 

Examinations; focused on the previous general performances and 2024 preparations.  

Though performances in previous exams were fair, participants urged caution to the incoming 2024 

in the wake of a higher grade thresh-hold in the subject coupled with a more stringent marking post 

COVID. The Change of exam format to short answer questions and an increased number of  

compulsory questions meant that the passing odds have become leaner and hence the need for an  

adequate revision strategy. 

Class Management; participants recognized the need for a strategy to organize teaching space which 

may involve class rules, institutional rules and sitting arrangements. However, there is no one fit all 

Class management strategies, each teacher must tailor the working methods based upon class's 

needs, attitudes and other factors.  

Technology  And  Teaching;  discussions  centered  on  the  need   to   embrace technology  in   

learning.  Despite  the  good  reasons  of  using  certain  tools  and  devices  in  classrooms, questions 

are being asked for example whether and what extent to allow technology in learning. Nevertheless, 

the consensus is that, "technology tamed" is capable of adding value to learning. 

Effective Teaching Techniques; discussions explored teaching practices that teachers can employ in 

order to enable student learning. Participants were of the view that, here is no one fit all method.  

2024 LAW INSET  



The BTEC Art and Design students visited the Circle Art Gallery on Riara Road, Nairobi on 22nd  

February, 2024. The trip aimed to provide them with inspiration, knowledge, and a deeper  

understanding of various art forms. 

Gallery Visit: 

Upon entering the gallery, the students were greeted by a diverse collection of artworks ranging 

from abstract paintings to modern installations. They were immediately captivated by the vibrant 

colours, intricate details, and thought-provoking themes depicted in the pieces. 

Exploration and Reflection: 

The students engaged in lively discussions about the techniques used by different artists, the  

historical context of various artworks, and the emotions evoked by each piece. They took notes, 

sketched sketches, and captured photographs to document their experience and gain inspiration for 

their own creative endeavours. 

THE BTEC ART AND DESIGN STUDENT’S TRIP TO CIRCLE ART GALLERY-NAIROBI ON 22ND  

FEBRUARY, 2024 

Learning Experience: 

Throughout the visit, the students had the opportunity to interact with knowledgeable gallery staff 

who provided valuable insights into the artists' backgrounds, artistic movements, and the signifi-

cance of each artwork.  



This year’s eagerly awaited gala was held at Oshwal Complex Swimming Pool. The students were 

psyched and turned up in large numbers to strategize on how best to not only compete for the best 

male/female swimmer but also garner maximum points for their respective houses. At the end of the 

day this year’s best Female Swimmer Award went to Heer Kapadia of Ruby House, while on the other 

hand Soham Sheth of Emerald House went on to win the best Male Swimmer Award. 

The obstacle race was entertaining and Completive and the students enjoyed the fun event and was 

won by Topaz House. We also had polo finals between Ruby and Emerald, Ruby had the better of  

Emerald winning by 6 – 3.  

We also experienced a good number of injuries and fatigue as some of the participants had not 

trained while others did not take warm up before their participation. 

All in all it was good to see the spirit of healthy competition, teamwork, resilience, mutual respect 

and leadership skills just to name a few displayed by the students during the gala duration. 

When all the results were taken into account the overall winning house results were as follows: 

 1st position: Topaz with 417 points. 

 2nd position:  Emerald with 391 points. 

 3rd position: Ruby with 363 points. 

 4th position: Sapphire with 287 points. 

The Students turnout was not as impressive, but the Teachers, Support staff and Student Volunteers 

whom availed their time thus ensuring a well-organized and successful gala. The Teaching staff was 

at hand to ensure discipline as well as any first aid cases were promptly dealt with Ms. Elsie and the 

Hired External Medical Services. Year 12 student attendance was 58% while Year 13 student  

attendance was 46.614%. 

Last but not least final thanks go out to the OERB the School management and by extension the  

members of Oshwal Sports Complex Swimming Pool for maintaining the facility and full co-operation  

prior and during the Gala duration. 

ANNUAL SWIMMING GALA DATED FRIDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2024 



ANNUAL SWIMMING GALA DATED FRIDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2024 



The BTEC Students visited Karura Forest on 16/2/2024. This involved a total of 9 students and two  

teachers who accompanied the students. The students had a mission to ride the bicycle at  Karura 

Forest as a requirement  for Unit 1; Health  Wellbeing and Sport.  The ride started at 9:50 a.m.  

The students had fun and enjoyed the event and cycling ended at 12: 30 with some cooldowns. 

BTEC SPORTS VISIT TO KARURA FOREST 



The Year 12 and 13 BTEC Parents Consultation Meeting was held on 7th February 2024  

It was quite impressive to see how parents were eager to have a conversation with teachers about 

their ward's academic progress.  This was an opportunity for the teachers to reassure parents and 

guardians by giving them feedback on what their child does well and to mention the areas of  

improvement for continuous growth. In most cases, when parents and teachers work together as 

partners, it means we are setting our students up to succeed!   

BTEC PARENTS CONSULTATION MEETING HELD ON 7TH FEBRUARY 2024 



The International Universities Fair took place on 2nd February at the Oshwal Centre. The event was 

successful and 86 universities participated, offering the students a wide range of options to explore. 

Additionally, the UniServ staff represented the university delegates of 2 universities that were unable 

to attend, bringing the total number of delegates to 96. 12 schools were in attendance, including our 

own junior high school, totaling a participation of 661 students. The teachers accompanying students 

from other schools numbered over 40, and their presence added to the dynamic and engaging atmos-

phere of the fair. 

To ensure the comfort and well-being of all participants, lunch, tea, and snacks were provided for the 

delegates as well as running tea available for the attending teachers from other schools.  

To acknowledge the invaluable assistance of the booth assistants, prefects, and careers team, all of 

whom were students from Oshwal Academy Nairobi– senior high, gaining valuable experience. 

Delegates were highly impressed by the event's organization, the hospitality extended by our team, 

and the discipline exhibited by our students.  

The Fair showcased our commitment to providing students with ample opportunities to explore their 

post-secondary options.  

INTERNATIONAL UNIVERSITIES FAIR - 2ND FEBRUARY AT OSHWAL CENTRE 



This year, the annual EAMUN conference was held at the UN offices in Gigiri from 13th February 2024 

to 16th February 2024. Oshwal Academy NairobiNairobi -Senior High students participated enthusi-

astically in various committees. In this year’s conference, a new committee of world Languages was  

introduced, giving our students a wider variety of issues to discuss. In the course of discussions, our 

resolution written by Ananya Goel to help offset the increase in poverty, food security and  

malnutrition in Burundi was discussed and passed. 

Some of our students were able to qualify for special positions after rigorous training. 

EAMUN CONFERENCE 2024 



BTEC Sport and Hospitality students visited Kereita forest on 22/2/2024. A total of 16 students took 

part accompanied by 3 teachers.  Students participated in different outdoor activities that included 

paint balling, zip lining, tree planting and cycling. The students managed to meet the objectives and 

even surpassed. 

BTEC SPORT AND HOSPITALITY STUDENTS VISIT TO KEREITA FOREST 



The competition was held on Wednesday 28/2/2023 the school multi-purpose hall. It was attended 

by all students who were in school that day and some teachers. Each house was represented by four 

students, 2 from year 12 and 2 from year 13.  

The quiz had four rounds namely, warm up, jogging, visual and sprint. Topaz house won the  

competition. 

INTER HOUSE MATHS QUIZ COMPETITION 



The sixth annual inter house Science quiz competition was held on Wednesday the 21st of February 

2024 in the multipurpose hall from 2.00 to 3.30 pm.  

There were four teams and each team had 4 participants, 2 from year 12 and 2 from year 13. 

The event was very well coordinated and conducted by student volunteers under the guidance of the 

Head of the department. The chief student organiser was Parth Patel who is the vice chair of the  

Science club. 

There were five different rounds with separate rounds for year 12 and year 13. Questions were 

based on A level specification and general knowledge in science.  

Topaz house won the competition. 

INTERHOUSE SCIENCE QUIZ COMPETITION 



On 27th February 2024 the Year 11 students from Oshwal Junior Academy  had a  

scheduled meeting at Senior High to familiarise themselves with the Senior High both academic and 

extra curriculum programs as they prepare to join A-Level at Senior High after their successful  

completion of IGCSE exams.  

The head of school Mrs. Sharma gave her welcome address. 

There followed a detailed talk from the Teaching and Learning Coordinator on the syllabuses offered 

at A-Level and the necessary requirements when one is joining. The BTEC Coordinator took the  

students through the BTEC programs offered at Senior High with their requirements and the  

Careers Adviser Ms. Norah gave the students an insight into what follows after A-Level exams  

explaining the entire process of how to apply for admissions into joining various universities,  

requirements and the specific timelines when applications are supposed to be done.  

The Co-Currricular  Coordinator explained on the various club activities and societies Senior High 

offers and encouraged all of them to choose from the long list of the clubs and join them.  

The students were also guided on a tour of the campus. 

JUNIOR HIGH YEAR 11 TRANSITION TO A-LEVEL 27TH FEBRUARY 2024 



On 28th February 2024 the parents of the year 11 students from junior high and other schools  had a 

scheduled meeting to be briefed about the transition from junior high to senior high.  

The head of school Mrs. Sharma gave her welcome address. 

Teaching and Learning Coordinator on the syllabuses offered at A-Level and the necessary  

requirements when one is joining. The BTEC Coordinator the BTEC programs offered at Senior High 

with their requirements and the Careers Adviser Ms. Norah gave an insight into the University  

application proccess for admissions into joining various universities, requirements and the  

specific timelines when applications are supposed to be done. The Co-Curricular Coordinator ex-

plained on the various club activities and societies at Senior High. 

It was an interactive meeting where the parents sought clarifications as they looked forward for their 

children to join senior high. The occasion was also graced by the Academic Consultant Mrs. Chotai 

who responded to parents questions during the Question and answer session.    

JUNIOR HIGH YEAR 11 PARENT’S TRANSITION MEETING 28TH FEBRUARY 2024  



The University of Portsmouth, UK has organised a sustainable Engineering Challenge 2023/2024 for 

secondary school students in Kenya. 

This project was aimed at offering students an opportunity to experience engineering project design, 

drawing on their creativity, scientific knowledge, problem-solving abilities and teamwork.   

The challenge comprised of three categories which the students were free to choose and all in  

alignment with the United Nations sustainable development goals in addressing global issues and 

making a positive impact.  

Oshwal Academy Nairobi, Senior High had 9 students who participated in the challenge in two 

teams.  The time line for finishing the task was from September 2023 to January 2024.  

One of our teams got qualified into the final round where they competed with students from 7 other 

international schools in Kenya. The theme chosen by our qualified team was the usage of a robotic 

arm in the medical field. This group of 5 students under the guidance of teachers in the Physics  

department came up with their research findings and a working model of a Robotic arm which they 

themselves coded and assembled. The final presentation and judging by a panel of judges that  

includes Professors from Porstmouth University itself was conducted on the 14th of February in  

BrookHouse School, Karen. We are proud to announce that our team emerged as the winners in the 

category of Robotics. Each member of the winning team was awarded an i pad 10th generation.  

The future engineers in the winning team were, 

THE UNIVERSITY OF PORTSMOUTH, SUSTAINABLE ENGINEERING CHALLENGE 2023/2024 

   Jay Patel  12E 

   Gourav Yanamandra 12D 

   Rohit Reddy  12D 

   Sohum Koshal  12A 

   Terrence Gift  12F 



Experiential learning is designed to engage students' emotions as well as enhance their knowledge and 

skills. Playing an active role in the learning process can lead to students experiencing greater gratification 

in learning. The BTEC Sport students visited Karen Water Front on 8/3/2024. The students participated in 

different outdoor activities such as bowling, pool games and simulator games. The main objective for the 

visit was to meet the requirements of Unit 1: Health Wellbeing and sport. 

The objective was to research on different types of indoor active pursuits and the benefits of participating 

in indoor activities. The students managed to meet the objective.   

BTEC SPORT STUDENTS VISIT TO KAREN WATER FRONT 



Prefects play a major role in day to day learning of the school in their capacity as student leaders elected 

and assigned administrative duties in the school. The senior high students’ prefect body for the year  

2024-2025 election and installation was conducted through an open process to give equal chances for all 

students to take part. 

PREFECTS SELECTION/ELECTION; 15-12-2023 TO 04-03-2024 

The shortlisting was done after the students applied for the leadership positions and the interviews  

conducted in 2 rounds. The election campaigns were peacefully conducted for 1 week from 26th February 

to 29th February 2024. Elections were done on Thursday 29th February, 2024. Electronic voting was  

introduced for the first time and it was 95% successful. Students voted in their respective homerooms using 

their phones and the results were streamed live in the school multipurpose hall. The few students who  

didn’t have their phones voted manually. The prefects’ body was unveiled on Monday 4th March during the 

morning assembly, and rehearsals for their installation, (the investiture) began the day after.  

PREFECTS SELECTION/ELECTION AND INVESTITURE FOR ACADEMIC 

YEAR  2024-2025 



The investiture was conducted on Friday 8th March as from 5.45 pm. The event which was characterized by 

pomp and color began on time, went on smoothly and ended at 7.30pm.  The parents to the prefects were in 

attendance, and they were very happy on how the evening event was conducted. The parents particularly of 

incoming prefects expressed satisfaction on how the selection exercise was conducted and they wished 

their children well in the new roles they were taking up in the school. The ceremony was graced by the 

presence of Senior High Campus Committee Member Mr. Hemal Kantilal Gudhka, Oshwal Academy’s 

Academic Consultant Mrs. Jyotsna Chotai, Head of Junior High Mrs. Sujata Yanamandra, Head of Nursery 

Ms. Rooma Mali, The Behavior Management Team of Senior high, Senior Leadership Team from Junior 

High and Senior High, as well as the parents of the outgoing and incoming prefects’ teams.  

The ceremony involved appreciating and recognizing the services rendered to the school and the academy 

at large by the outgoing prefects body, as well as installation of the new prefects team. The outgoing  

prefects’ body was presented with certificates of appreciation. The following prefects scooped the  

prestigious prefect of the year awards and they were awarded special certificates for the same: 

 Prefects’ prefect of the year - Clarence Gakuya Kiragu (Outgoing Canteen and Environment  

 prefect). 

 Head prefects’ prefect of the year -  Vaidehi Amit Patel (Outgoing In charge of foyer prefects) 

 Proctor’s prefect of the year – Bemnet Abiy (Outgoing Head girl) 

The outgoing head girl’s and head boy’s speeches were scintillating, retrospective and heartwarming.  

The speeches captured the memories they shared since their training camp in September 2023, through to 

handling students’ affairs in school till the end of their tenure as prefects. They managed to provide  

solutions to various students-related issues and they arrested some incidents before they happened. 

The incoming prefects’ body were also installed and issued with their regalia. The oaths were administered 

by Mrs. Sharma and Mr. Ng’ang’a while Mr. Hemal Kantilal Gudhka conferred the leadership.  

PREFECTS INVESTITURE; 08-03-2024 



PREFECTS INVESTITURE 



At Oshwal Academy Nairobi, Senior High, we host a social enterprise day and event once in an  

academic year where we identify a societal problem that helps us to give back to the society.  

Oshwal Academy Nairobi, Senior High dedicated a day to identifying and tackling pressing societal 

issues, with the spirit of giving back to the society. This year’s event was held at Oshwal Academy 

Nairobi-Senior High Campus. It's was a celebration of compassion, where every donation, big or 

small, makes a profound impact.  

From dry foodstuffs to life-saving medical equipment like nebulizers, the generosity of parents, 

teachers, students, and friends was evident, all for the purpose of enabling the BTEC students  

complete their coursework and in facilitating them in achieving social objective of supporting the 

less privileged in the society. Through the social enterprise event, students learnt that with each 

passing day, social enterprises pave the way towards a more equitable and sustainable future for all. 

Oshwal Academy Nairobi, Senior High came together with the view of giving, transforming lives and 

shaping a brighter tomorrow for the children with disability at Total Rehab Centre, in Kasarani  

Nairobi, where the items were donated. Through this, Oshwal Academy Nairobi Senior High stands 

as a beacon of change igniting lasting impact in the society. Together, we're not just making a  

difference—we're creating a legacy.  

BTEC  SOCIAL ENTERPRISE EVENT 2024 



BTEC  SOCIAL ENTERPRISE EVENT 2024 



INTERNATIONAL MOOTING COMPETITION  

Our students competing against Tema International School Ghana. The second session of  

International Moot Court competition. Kenya Vs Ghana The competition is organized by International 

University of Dundee. Mooting competitions often involve teams of students working together to  

prepare written submissions and oral arguments. This fosters teamwork, collaboration, and the  

ability to work effectively in a group setting. Students learn to delegate tasks, communicate  

effectively, and leverage each other's strengths.  



MOCK 2 EXAMS 



TALENT SHOW 2024 



END OF TERM 2 PARENTS CONSULTATION 


